
 

 

24 December 2024 

 

Presidents 

GFA Member Club 

 

Subject:    Decisions of Competition and Women’s Football Committees – 20 December 2024 

 

 

Dear GFA Member Club Presidents, 

 

With reference to the above, kindly be informed of the following decisions made by the 

GFA Competition and Women’s Football Committees.  The GFA Executive Committee has 

approved the decisions by the Standing Committee on December 24, 2024. 

 

The following changes will take effect in Spring 2025 as follows: 

 

1. Current U12 division will change to U13 division (2012-2014) 

a. There will be three divisions: 

Haya (Competitive Coed or Boys) 

Lagu (Development Coed or Boys) 

Astra (All Girls division)  * 

2. Current U15 Boys will change to U16 Boys division (2009-2011) 

3. Current U16 Girls will change to U17 Girls division (2008-2011) 

 

* Due to an influx of girls moving from U10 All Girls team to U13, it is highly feasible for 

member clubs to organize the all-girls team to compete in its own division.  It is not 

mandatory; however, it is an option and a choice.  The format (5aside or 7aside) will be 

determined upon team roster/entry). 

* GFA will be issuing a 50% discount on league fee for each all-girls team entered into the 

Astra division. This is only valid for Spring 2025. 

 

The birth year notated in the above is based on Calendar Year.  Please note that the format 

for Fall 2025 is still under discussion and additional meeting will be communicate to the 

member club in due course.  

  

 

Regards, 

 
Joseph Cepeda 

General Secretary 


